Ruawai
COLLEGE Respect
Resilience
Responsibility
Term 1 Week 10
Friday 12 April
2024

UPCOMING

EVENTS

Monday 29 April
Start of Term 2

Thursday 2 - Friday 3 May
Project Pest Control Skills
Workshop, Kai Iwi Lakes

Tuesday 7 May
Gateway Hazard & Risk
Management

Thursday 9 May
PST Interviews

Friday 10 May
Literacy Interhouse Quiz

Monday 13 May
Science Roadshow Trip

Tuesday 14 May
Writers Festival
NSS Year 7 & 8 Turbo Touch

Thursday 16 May
NSS Senior Turbo Touch

Friday 17 May
Pink Shirt Non-Uniform Day
Tuesday 21 May
NSS Year 9 & 10 Turbo
Touch

Wednesday 22 May
Year 13 Waitangi trip

Thursday 23 May
NSS Senior Boys Basketball
Qualifier

Friday 24 May
NSS Senior Girls Basketball
Qualifier

RUAWAI COLLEGE NEWS

Tena Koutou te Whanau o Te Kura o Ruawai
Greetings to the families of Ruawai College

PRINCIPAL'S KORERO

Aidyn Rasmussen

Kia ora koutou katoa

The end of my first term at Ruawai College is a time for some reflection. We have an amazing school of
great young people with whanau who are keen to see their tamariki succeed. Students at Ruawai College
have a strong sense of belonging underpinned by our values of Respect, Responsibility and Resilience,
which | see demonstrated on a daily basis. We continue to see our learners excel in all areas of the
school.

Te Taitokerau

Our Kapa Haka group has been tirelessly working towards the Te Taitokerau Secondary Schools Kapa
Haka Festival in Week 11. | want to congratulate all tauira involved, it is amazing to see our students
flourish at Ruawai College. | would like to thank all of the staff and volunteers that were involved and
helped to prepare the group going into this festival. Nga mihi.

New Bell Times for Term 2

From Term 2 we have slightly adjusted our class times. This is to better meet the Secondary Teachers
Collective Agreement. There will be no change to the start or end of the school day. Please check social
media for the new class times.

With the first term complete it is essential that students return to school after the break, refreshed and
ready to drive toward achieving their academic goals. Have a great break, we will see you next term.

From Friday 8 to Sunday 10 March 2024, Ruawai College students Charlotte Gatehouse
and Tamara-Lee Hill were called upon to compete in the Junior Oceania Cup - an
international tag football o . ' .
competition in Auckland. Charlotte \\
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played for the Under 13s Mixed Grade
Aotearoa Maori team and Tamara-Lee
for the Under 16s. The three-day
tournament was played against a
variety of heritage nations such as
Samoa, Cook Islands, Niue, Tonga,
American Samoa, Fiji, Tokelau, and
the heritage nations of Australia. !
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Charlotte's team placed 4th in their |
grade, and Tamara-Lee was |
recognised with a medal for her hard
work and dedication to the team by -
showing up to every training, - =
maintaining her fitness, and being an ~
overall asset to her team.
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Keep in Touch
Ruawai College Website: www.ruawaicollege.school.nz

Phone: 09 439 2216
Follow us on Facebook www.facebook.com/ruawaicollege



The Ruawai Way
Responsibility, Takohanga

Follow instructions
Be on time and ready to learn
Make it right
Follow school tikanga

First Aid Course

On 18 March, some of the seniors had a First
Aid course. In this course we covered
important skills like CPR, what to do with
certain medications, what to do in
emergency situations, treating wounds e.t.c.
Our course instructor, Mark, taught us about most medical
conditions and how they should be treated and then we did some
practical assessments.

In our practicals we had to pair up with a partner, someone
played unconscious and the other was the first aider. We were
then asked to demonstrate what we would do in a real life
situation. We did this by firstly clearing their airway, checking for
breathing, and putting them in a recovery position, and then
switching. | personally am really grateful to have this experience,
knowing first aid is really important and I'm glad that we were
able to partake in this course.




Year 13 Moving On

On the 12th March, some Ruawai College Year 13 students (combined with
Dargaville High School students) attended ‘Moving On Day'. Moving On
Day is an opportunity for students to meet with outside tertiary providers
who speak to them about the various courses that are on offer at their
institutions. Providers came from Auckland University of Technology,
Victoria University, University of Otago, Waikato University, University of
Auckland, Massey University and Northtec. There was also a session on
Budgeting as well as a general university overview - student loans, entry
point system, scholarships etc. Pictured are 3 of our students that
attended on this day: Dylan Blackburn, Jacob Musson and Seth Eve-
Rumsey.

- Karen Exley, Acting Deputy Principal

Senior Touch

On Friday 1st March, we took a team of senior students
to compete in the Northland Secondary Schools Touch
Tournament held at Lindvart Park, Kaikohe. The team
played against many schools such as Te Kura Kaupapa
Maori o Kaikohe, Tauraroa Area School, Whangarei Girls'
High School and Panguru. With their heads held high,
our students placed 7th overall in the mixed grade. Well
done to those students who had participated! A lot of
teamwork was shown and overall was an awesome day.

- Tasmyn Pirini-Marsters, Sports Coordinator




Volleyball News

Senior Girls Volleyball

On Thursday 28th March, our senior girls team went over to compete in
the Senior Girls Volley-Cup Tournament held in Whangarei. Well done to
those students who had attended. Our girls came 2nd in their pool which
had them finish 7th= overall with Kaikohe Christian School.

Senior Boys Volleyball

On Tuesday 26th March, our senior boys team attended the Senior Boys
Volley-Cup Tournament held in Whangarei. Great effort from our boys
coming 2nd in their pool and finishing 7th= overall. Well done to those
students who attended.

- Tasmyn Pirini-Marsters, Sports Coordinator

TERM 2
SPORTS CALENDAR

Wednesday 8 May | Midweek Football

Senior Boys

Thursday 23 May | o\ ctball Qualifier

Tuesday 28 May Mixed Volleyball

Whakatauki
“Whaia te matauranga hei oranga mé koutou Friday 31 May Cross Country
Seek after learning fqr tfe sake of your o sur | Northland Primary
wellbeing y Cross Country

Tuesday 25 June | NSS Cross Country




Northland Secondary Schools Athletics

On Friday 15th March we took 10 students to represent Ruawai
College in the annual Northland Secondary Schools Athletics
held at Trigg Arena, Kensington Whangarei. Our students did
extremely well, with the majority of them placing in their
events!

How to Access the Ruawai College School
Docs:
e Go towww.schooldocs.co.nz

Well done to these students who represented our school: » Clickon the "Search for your school" green

Nayte Johnston
Ryder Dawson
Antonio Tong
Brayden Johnson

button on the top right hand side
e Search "Ruawai College"
Both the username and password is ruawai

Contact Information - Please remember to

JZ Llewell . keep all information up to date. Eg emails,
Matthew Watkins address, contact numbers, emergency
Ben Watkins

contact.

Lexis Martin
Jayden Bishop
Mele Mamabhi

Congratulations to these students who placed in the following

events:

Ryder Dawson: 2nd Junior Boys 200m

Antonio Tong: 2nd Intermediate Boys Triple Jump

JZ Llewell: 1st Intermediate Boys Triple Jump

Matthew Watkins: 1st Intermediate Boys 1500m / 1st

Intermediate Boys 3000m

Ben Watkins: 1st Senior Boys 1500m / 2nd Senior Boys 3000m

Lexis Martin: 1st Senior Boys Shot Put

Mele Mamahi: 2nd Senior Girls Shot Put / 2nd Senior Girls

Javelin

' Bookings for Parent-Student-Teacher (PST) interviews

are open for Years 7 - 13. Interviews will be held on
Thursday 9 May 2024, 9:00 am to 4:30 pm in the school
hall. School is closed for instruction on this day. Please
make alternative care arrangements for your

child(ren). Children are to attend PST interviews with

their parents/caregivers.

Parents/caregivers, please check your emails on
instructions on how to make a booking via the Skool
Loop app.

BOOKINGS FOR
PARENT-STUDENT-TEACHER

INTERVIEWS ARE NOW OPEN!
THURSDAY 8 MAY 2024



Leadership Through League
(Kiwitag)

On the 3rd April, our year 12 & 13 P.E class had a great
opportunity to run and organise a leadership through
league kiwitag festival, to help support us with our
NCEA achievement standards. The year 12 & 13
students held weekly coaching at Ruawai Primary to
build skills and knowledge of kiwitag to prepare them
for the upcoming tournament.

The kiwitag festival for 2024 was an amazing success.
There were 15 teams in total from the following
schools. Dargaville, Wellsford, Te kopuru, Otamatea,
Ruawai primary and Ruawai college. All teams had
loads of fun, were very competitive and keen to get out
there and give it their all.

The whole experience was very new and challenging at
times, but our senior P.E team with the help of Cori and
Mrs Smith, we made it work and everything ran
smoothly which was a great learning experience for us
all.

- Taynah Hardy, Head Girl

3
R o - N

The Ruawai Way
Respect, Whakaute

Mahi tahi
Use school appropriate language
Accept differences
Treat people and property well



Ruawai College Easter Hunt

4 T

Local sponsors of the Skool Loop app

' o | % Located in Dargaville, . )
’ / / ' te AR  vereproudiobe Quality furniture,
L] farabi A'cas servicing the wider 3
; ; Plumbing and Gas Kaipara area. o bedding and home

furnishings at

Fram new builds, renovations,
commercial works and plumbing
maintenance through to filtration,
hot water systems and gas fitting
- OUr tearn has experience in afl
aspects of our trade.




Year 11 Waka Ama

The year 11 P.E class did waka ama on Monday 1lth,
Tuesday 12th and Thursday 21st of March to help with one
of our assignments on hauora at lake Waikare. We all felt
nervous for every morning of waka ama. Waka ama was a
fun challenge for us.

It was a fun experience. A big thank you to Mrs Smith and
our waka ama tutors, Moana and Hoare.

- The Year 11 P.E class

Grizzly Cubs

Congratulations to our Ul4’s “Grizzly Cubs” basketball
team for winning their final game tonight to conclude the 7-
week “Kaipara Youth League” tournament, facilitated by
Kaipara Basketball Association.

The team played Fusion at Otamatea High School and came
away with an impressive 54-20 win, securing them third
place for their grade.

Well done to the team and coach Milly Llewell for your
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Blues Experience

On Saturday 23 March, Ruawai College students
Charlotte Gatehouse, Katie Manukau, Kymani Hardy,
Kahurangi Hill, Nayte Johnson and Ryder McCollum
headed to Auckland on a "chance of a lifetime" trip.
The "Blues Experience" package was donated by
Amber Wood and Eddie Bellas to the Rugby For Life
Foundation, a Northland not-for-profit organisation
that is committed to making Northland rugby
sustainable.

On arrival at Blues HQ, students were given a quick
briefing of the day ahead. They proceeded to the
team conference room where tour guides spoke to
the Blues' club values, cultural aspects of the
environment, and certain features of the building
that encompass elements of Auckland and the wider
northern region. Students were taken through the
facility, from the conference room, through to
medical and physio support, and stopped at the
nutrition station where all the players refuel after
each session. The students were allowed to go onto
the field and of course through the gym, which was a
big hit.

The tour concluded with lunch provided by the Blues
before heading off to the accommodation at Te Papa
Rugby Club.

Later in the afternoon, a bus picked the group up and
headed to Eden Park to watch the Women's Blues
Aupiki play Matatu - the curtain raiser for the Blues
vs. Crusaders clash. Students greeted the Blues bus
on arrival and high-five the players as they entered
the stadium, and as a bonus were also permitted to
join the Blues on the field and perform the Guard of
Honour as the players emerged from the tunnel.

Thank you to the Rugby For Life Operations Manager
Clark Lewis for the planning, and Paddy Jackson,
Karauna Manukau, and Karey Pulman for their support
in looking after the Northern Wairoa players while on
the trip.

Term 1 Policies for Review

Welcome!

Ruawai College’s
Policies and Procedures

i

Te Titiri o Waitangi =
Board Responsibility

Parent Involvement

Communicating with Parents

Community Conduct Expectations
Documentation and Self-Review

School Planning and Reporting

Reporting to Parents on Student Progress
and Achievernent

Cellphones and Other Personal Digital
Devices

Due Friday 12 April 2024

HAVE YOUR SAY ON
OUR 5CHOOL POLICIES!

-




Board Comment
Kia ora,

Wow, we are at the end of Term 1 2024! Schools are required to
develop 10 Year Property Plans (10OYPPs) to ensure that their school is
well maintained and the physical environment supports teaching and
learning, within the budgets provided by the Ministry of Education.
The 10YPP sets out the property work to be completed over a 10 year
timeframe. The Board uses their School Charter, Condition Assessment
data, School Evaluation of the Physical Environment (SEPE) data and
other inputs to inform the 10YPP. We are entering a new and exciting
phase with the draft 2024 - 2029 10YPP well on its way to being
finished. The aim of the 10YPP is to:

- Prioritise health and safety work that ensures the health and safety
of building and site occupants, and essential infrastructure work that
ensures the integrity and structure of the site and buildings.

- Plan for maintenance work, and modernising learning spaces.

- Request additional capital funding, if needed, and identify potential
changes in roll numbers.

| trust everyone manages to make time for catching up with whanau
and friends over the term break.

Tena kotou katoa,
- Anthony Blundell, Board Chairperson

2024 Board Meeting

Date
Mobile Phones: Mobile
phones should be left at 6.00pm

the office on arrival at Tuesday 23 May
school and picked up at

the end of the day. We Tuesday 27 June
have seen a significant

drop in ‘social media’ Tuesday 22 August
harm to our students

since we implemented Tuesday 19 September

this policy. Thank you for
your continued support. Tuesday 7 November

Tuesday 5 December
Permission and Consent
Form: Please return
promptly the DAY AFTER
the notice goes home.

Attendance: If students _
are going to be away for e A e
any reason, please

contact the school office, \ N 7 A C“‘
either by phone (09 439 TEL L sl .
2216, 027 268 5313) or via , ¥
email I ' ‘“X&
(admin@ruawaicollege.sc 4

hool.nz). You can also

report an absence via our

website under the 10.30am
“Contact” tab.

Ruawai War Memorial Hall




"~ MATAKOHE .
MARKETS & MOVIES

SATURDAY 13TH APRIL 2024
MARKETS FROM 4-8 PM
MATAKOHE TENNIS COURTS &
COMMUNITY HALL

MOVIE STARTING AT: 5.30PM
INTHE COMMUNITY HALL
PRICE $2.50 PER PERSON OR $10 PER
FAMILY (2 ADULTS, 3 CHILDREN)

CONTACT KATE ON 0273245205 IF YOU ARE
INTERESTED IN A STALL OR SPACE TO ADVERTISE
YOUR BUSINESS.

ﬁautﬁlﬁ‘a - QUESTIONNAIRE

YOUTH

If you're aged between 12 - 24 and grew up in Northland

WE WANT TO HEAR FROM YOU

Your feedback will help shape future plans for young people in Te Tai Tokerau,
Follow the QRcode or visit Upsidettt.co.nz to have your voice heard!
Subinissions close Wednesday 8th May
For any questions piease contact Youth24@ot.govi.ng

?M%, ‘“ é;‘),!_“!“‘.".'“m' L?}pui.tcs .@» Te Puni Kokiri
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Term2 & 3 2024

Girls’ =

Brigade}

Girls' Brigade: where the fun begins every
Thursday after school from 3 to 5 pm!

NEW GIRLS' WELCOME

20 WEEKS - EAST TERMS 2 AND 3.
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION, KINDLY VISIT THE
ONLINE REGISTRATION PAGE FOR THE
15T DARGAVILLE GIRLS® BRIGADE

OR PHONE PAULINE 0212637446

REGISTER NOW

@ 0212637445 @ -ist Dargaville Girls' Brigads

Free Breakaway
3 " *
School Holiday Programme
with

CIRCUS KUMARANI

10am Lil zpm

ages 8
15th - 19th April
Ruawai
Primary School

Hawve yvou ever wanled fo
run aay with the Circus?

These school holidays Ruawai youth aged 8-18 gel that chance
wilh this FREE holiday programme!

With a mixture of circus skills. games and activities each day.
youth can learn al their own pace and our skilled instructors
are greal at leaching hoth tricks and confidence!

We will work on ereating individual 'group routines as part ol
= the holiday programme. i

Youth will perform these in our
ipm Friday Whanau Show
to show ofl their skills
okl 1o friends and Family. e J j

Register at www.circuskumarani.co.nz







